

Primary Partner:

GRANGE



10 September 2025

Dear Member

As you know, since the Covid-19 crisis the Club, the RFU, and rugby as a whole have faced significant financial challenges.

Thanks to the continued support of our Sponsors, we were one of very few Championship Clubs that did not need to take out government-backed Treasury loans in order to remain in business during that period.

However, despite this position, challenges remain. We have been actively seeking new investment in the Club for some time, but unfortunately we have not yet been able to secure any meaningful interest.

At present, the professional side of the Club is subsidising the community arm by a six-figure sum each season. This is due to membership subscriptions and other income streams not being sufficient to cover the day-to-day running costs of the Club. (The accounts are available in the clubhouse and will remain there until the EGM for any member to review).

This situation is not sustainable in the long term. With this in mind, I approached our Primary Partner and Sponsor, Grange Motors, to explore ways they might be able to support us further.

I am pleased to confirm that Grange Motors (Brentwood) Limited, a subsidiary of Cambria Investments Holding Limited, has offered to purchase the Club, subject to members' approval at the forthcoming EGM. Should this proposal be accepted, we will enter into a consultation process to agree the best way forward. Key priorities will include:

- Upgrading and improving the current clubhouse
- Increasing playing capacity
- Enhancing training facilities

The ultimate objective is to place the entire Club—both Community and Professional—on a sustainable footing for the next decade, enabling us to compete effectively in the RFU Championship (recently rebranded) and across the wider RFU leagues and merit tables.

The Committee has carefully considered this proposal and is unanimous in its support. We believe it represents the best opportunity to secure the long-term future of our Club and to take the next step in our journey.











Registered in England and Wales 00629333



GRANGE





Please accept this letter as your formal invitation to attend the Extraordinary General Meeting (EGM), which will be held at Ampthill Rugby Club, Dillingham Park, Woburn St, Ampthill, Beds. MK45 2HX on Wednesday 24th September, 2025 at 8.00pm where, as a full voting member, you will have the opportunity to help decide the future of our Club.

Please note that Members eligible to vote have to have paid all their subscription/membership for the 24-25 season. If you did not pay your full subscription/membership for the 24-25 season you will not be eligible to vote.

Yours sincerely,

James Wiggett Chairman









